
ROLLINGWOOD HOMEOWNER'S ASSOCIATION Board Meeting Minutes for February 16, 2023 
by Zoom meeting. 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 P.M.  Board members present: Judy Bayer, Doug Wickstrom, 
Richard Fowell, James Knauf, Warren Arata and Kathy Walker.  Juanita Stucker arrived at 7:28 P.M. 
 
MINUTES (Richard Fowell) 
 
The January meeting minutes were reviewed by email before the meeting and accepted without change. 
 
TREASURER'S REPORT  (Kathy Walker) 
 
Kathy emailed us the January Treasurer's report. 
 
For the period                   January 1 - January 31, 2023 
  
Beginning Balance:         $   3,123.34 
Change:                              $   (284.70) 
Ending Balance:               $   2,838.64 
                                            
Major income:                   $     0 
                                             
Major expenses:                $ 155.00  Bennett Landscape January 
                                              $ 112.41 Wine and Cheese Flyer 
  
Kathy filed our biennial SI-100 information form timely with the Secretary of State of California.  
 
Two other informational filings were filed a little late - we don't know if there will be a penalty for that.  
  
Current membership: 75 ( eight carried over) 
 
COMMUNITY RELATIONS: (Doug Wickstrom) 
 
The city of Rolling Hills Estates approved the budget increase to complete the Rockbluff Park 
playground equipment. The noncompliant swing was removed and replaced with a compliant one 
today. 
 
We discussed the dilemma of how to address concerns like unkempt landscaping when we cannot reach 
the owner. 
 
COMMUNITY APPEARANCE:  (Warren Arata) 
 
The Kingspine entry was mulched by Bennett, though it could use more work. Warren will keep an eye 
out for weed overgrowth in the coming weeks. The SCE gave notice of a new pole on Rollingwood - 
one was replaced last week on Dunwood. 
 
MEMBERSHIP:  Juanita Stucker 
 
Two homes sold in our neighborhood  recently and three are currently on the market.  
 
NEWSLETTER:  Jim Knauf 



  
Jim will target late March for the next newsletter. The January minutes listed candidate topics. 
 
PRESIDENT'S Business 
 
New Business: 
 
Sergeant Cervantes, our Sheriff's Department community liaison, is willing to speak at an in-person 
"Let's Chat" on March 23 at the Pope's house - 5257 Willow Wood. One question for him is how best to 
use home surveillance cameras to help our neighbors as well as ourselves.  Judy will ask Neighborhood 
Watch Captain Jay Fodor if he is interested in speaking as well.  
 
Kathy Swank will host our Easter Egg hunt on April 8. Kathy will seek out the families with small 
children. 
Kathy needs volunteers to help fill her ~1,000 plastic eggs with candy.   
 
Judy Bayer will ask Steve Campbell to create flyers for both events. We will advertise each event by 
distributing physical and email copies of the flyers, and posting notices at street corners. 
 
Malaga Bank Resolutions: Richard Fowell moved, and Doug Wickstrom seconded, that we approve  the 
seven Malaga Bank resolutions on the last page of these minutes. Those resolutions were passed 
unanimously. 
 
Our next meeting will be March 16, 2023 at 7 PM. 
 
The meeting closed at 8:03 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Richard A. Fowell 
 
 




